[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]

Metropolitan King County Council
Budget and Fiscal Management Committee

Panel: Reconciliation



	Agenda Item No.:
	23
	
	Date:
	October 24, 2012

	Proposed No.:
	2012-0431
	
	Prepared By:
	Mary Bourguignon



STAFF REPORT

SUBJECT:  

Proposed Motion 2012-0431 would lower the local match requirement for the Youth Sports Facilities Grant (YSFG) program. 

SUMMARY:

The YSFG program supports the development, renovation, or repair of sports facilities in King County for youth. It is funded through a sales and use tax on rental vehicles, as well as from investment income on an endowment from the sale of stadium properties. 

The program emphasizes partnerships between community groups and public entities and requires that applications for projects occurring on publicly owned property must be jointly submitted by a community group or youth sports organization and a public entity. The program also requires a 1:2 local match requirement, which means that applicants must provide $1 in cash, volunteer labor, donated supplies or professional services for every $2 requested from the County.

During 2012, the number of applicants for youth sports facilities grant funds fell short of the amount available, at least in part because potential applicants were unable to raise the required local match. 

The proposed motion will lower the local match requirement to 1:4, and require the Executive to report back in September 2014, at which point the match requirement can be adjusted as needed. 



ANALYSIS:

Proposed Motion 2012-0431 would lower the YSFG match requirement to make it easier for grant applicants to apply for funds. The motion includes a requirement that the Executive report back in September 2014 after two years of grant recommendations have been made using the lower match requirement. At that time, the Council could determine whether to change the match requirement.

There would be no impact on the 2013 budget. 

REASONABLENESS:

Proposed Motion 2012-0431 responds to the experiences of YSFG applicants during this difficult economic time by lowering the requirement for local match.  

INVITED:

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance Strategy and Budget
Kevin Brown, Director, Parks and Recreation Division
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